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Veterans For Peace, Clarence Kailin Chapter 25, Madison, WI www.MadisonVFP.org

          December 18, 2019, General Membership Meeting Minutes

Chair Larry Orr opened the meeting at 6:00 PM.  Phil Fransen read the VFP Statement of Purpose.  Larry asked for any adjustments of the printed agenda with one addition to New Bus. by Paul. Other members attending included Joan Kemble, Paul McMahon, David Giffey, Bradley Geyer, and Steve Books. The VFP "hat"

     
                   was passed, and the November minutes were reviewed, and approved.

Treasurer' Report - Paul circulated and overviewed his monthly green sheet. The treasury is in good shape thanks to many generous donations. The checkbook balance $ 7,100 with an on-going fundraiser that was just mailed out. (Thanks to volunteers) The Mennonite Church donation from last month has helped, along with a 
$ 1,015.20 gift from the First Unitarian Society, and a gift from Eileen Ahern who spoke on Memorial Day a few years ago.  The collection for Deported Vets Chapter 182 was $1,115.00, and VFP Chapter 25 contributed to round out the figure to $ 2,000.00. The June fund drive had 57 donors. Amazon online sales program netted 

$ 5.58. The Prairie Farms milk cap count is at 671.
Committee Reports

Counter Recruiting/Scholarship - David Giffey reported that he finished visiting all 6 rural schools, and has been at each school a number of times. It's important to have an alternative to the military, as some H.S. students have already signed up, but also have options to turn it down. School newspapers could be a way to make the VFP scholarship more visible. Paul reported visibility to getting the word out about the scholarship in Madison could be worked on at many levels, including school newspapers and local district newsletters. David had a notice in a Spring Green school district newsletter.
Memorial Mile - Phil reported that we could possibly have a work effort in March.

Memorial Day - David is taking recommendations for possible speakers for the event. 

Planning Committee - Discussion on keeping the community informed, and keeping VFP Chapter 25 afloat. VFP Chapter 25 is committed to inform the community with connections by all means possible.
VFP Chap. 25 Website - Bradley reported on the Website which is still updated for viewing. The social media site is busy too. Discussion on a website name change. The next Wordpress class is available, and the Go Daddy account is paid for next year at $ 125.00.
Tabling - Books reports going to turn in the Farmer's Market form. Bradley mentions on-going editorial writing still important to send in. Discussion regarding buttons with Safe Skies Clean Water Group. A motion was made and 2nded to purchase $ 100.00 worth of "No - F-35" buttons. The motion passed with one abstention.
Contact with Lincoln G. was reported, and he's doing fine with having another birthday in December. Will Williams was reported to having knee operations.

New Business

VFP Public Events - tabled, but Larry says to keep thinking about ideas for events!
2020 Peace and Conflict Studies Conference, Friday, April 3 - Discussion. Yes, VFP involvement. Continued awareness of the event for this spring 2020.  www.wisconsin-institute.org
Addition to Rural Scholarships - Discussion with a Motion made and 2nded add a VFP Scholarship, Wisconsin Heights, to the Rural Scholarships. The motion passed unanimously.
Select January Chair - Bradley accepted.

Donation to Madison Quakers, Inc.  On behalf of Mike Boehm, a Motion was made and 2nded to donate

 $ 100.00 to the Madison Quakers, Inc. Vietnam Project. The motion passed unanimously.

The Greatest War Funds - Paul will send $ 100.00 to the project on behalf of VFP Chapter 25.

Announcements

A list of announcements of future events was on the agenda for reading.

Adjournment - The meeting adjourned at 7:35 PM.

Minutes by Books
